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Good morning, another scorching day!!!  

 

This week it has been unbelievably hot and the current forecast is for this 

weather to continue.  We have been doing our utmost to take preventative 

measures to keep children cool and safe in the sun.  As the weather is still set to 

continue to be hot, there is no need for children to wear ties, blazers or cardigans 

to school.  Please continue to send in sun hats, sun cream and water bottles.  We 

have chilled water freely available at all times for children and are limiting the time 

children are outside.  We have been flexing our teaching timetables so that 

children are taken out when the temperatures are at their lowest.  We have put 

shade out on the school field so that we are able to do some PE lessons, however 

this is proving challenging as the new shade seems to attract 'unwanted visitors' 

during the evenings.  They use the shade and field as a personal back garden, so if 

you do live locally and see people in the school field causing damage to fencing, 

shades etc, please feel free to have a word or call local police as this is 

trespassing.  The grounds in the school are very dry indeed and a dust bowl ends 

up being created, so I can only apologise if you seem to be doing more laundry 

than usual.  The PTA are holding their annual BBQ next Friday, so just a little 

overnight rain before then would be welcome! 

 

This week Year 3 have been out visiting Henley Fort as part of their work on 

World War 2.  All three classes had great days out and loved pumping water in 

this weather!  Thank you to the staff who organised this, our minibus drivers and 

to parent helpers who accompanied them.  

 

We were visited this week by the ESFA to have a full debrief of the new school 

build and we were able to give clear examples of what works well for schools 

being built like ours and what really needs some further thought.  All staff had the 

opportunity to feedback via the 'short 52 page questionnaires' they 

completed.  Next week we will be hosting members of HM Treasury with a focus 

on capital build projects for the education sector - we might use this as an 

opportunity to mention our issues with school funding if we get the chance!  

 

Next week, the diary continues to be jam packed.  We have pupils taking part in a 

maths quiz at Fullbrook School on Monday, Year 5 doing Bikeability, Year 2 doing 

the Pedals course and induction for our Year 

6 pupils at their secondary schools, as well as 

induction for our new Reception children.  

 

I hope you all have a good weekend, enjoy the 

sunshine!  

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

29 June 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

TREETOPS AFTER 

SCHOOL CLUB 

Staff required from 

September 

3 - 6 pm (with some 

flexibility if required) 

From 1 to 5 days per week 

Please email Mrs McAllister 

for more information 

(info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk) 

mailto:info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


Squirrels -  Subhaan Zaman for trying new things and 

Lincoln Evans for being a good friend. 

Hazel - Isabella Chapman for always trying hard and 

being a good friend. 

Beech - Eloise Lawes for always trying her best with 

her learning. 

Chestnut - Otto Clare-Campbell for writing an 

amazing story. 

Oak - Emme Gwyther for always being helpful and 

kind. 

Cedar - Jake Jessop for working extremely hard all 

year. 

Hawthorn - Charlie Lines for working really hard all 

year. 

Elm - not awarded as out at Henley Fort. 

Juniper - Wafa Zaynab for a well designed super 

hero. 

Maple - Sofia Suleman for producing a neat and 

informative poster about Henley Fort. 

Alder - Matilda-Grace Gregory-Dean & Jack Vieira 

for effort and improvement in athletics. 

Larch - Jessica Staton for excellent observational 

drawing of manmade changes to the environmental 

garden and William Wynne for excellent recall of 

mental maths facts. 

Cherry - Abdul-Latif Mehmood for fantastic 

progress in reading comprehension this year. 

Rowan - Sri Nair for producing a great storyboard in 

topic. 

Willow - Aleesha Akram for showing great resilience 

when problem solving. 

Laurel - George Goodman for using lovely 

descriptive writing in his persuasive letter. 

Holly - Sami Salim for using lovely descriptive 

writing in his persuasive letter. 

SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Wed 4 July  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

New Reception Induction sessions Wed 4 July  

Uniform Suppliers in School (10am - 3:45pm) Wed 4 July  

Mufti Day in aid of NHS Charities Thu 5 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Fri 6 July  

Yr 4 Brass Concert Sat 7 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 14 July  

KS2 After School Choir to ‘No Sound Ever Dies’ Sat 14 July  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Tue 17 July 18:30-20:00 

Yr 6 Production - performance to parents Wed 18 July 13:50 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  

PARKING ON SPORTS DAYS 

Unfortunately, parents will not be able to use the church car park, apart from the usual drop-off, on Tuesday 10th July.  
However parents are welcome to park there during the morning of Thursday 12th July.  Many thanks to the Church of 
the Good Shepherd for allowing this.   



PRAYER CLUB 
Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Every week is for all ages and 

parents welcome.  We do 

a creative prayer activity 

and have a chance to pray for 

specific groups of people - next 

week it’s the support staff. 

ON SALE AFTER SCHOOL NEXT WEEK 

ICE CREAMS 

£1 each 

MUFTI DAY 

THURSDAY 5TH 

JULY 

Over the last 70 years the NHS has transformed the 
health and wellbeing of the nation and become the 
envy of the world. And helping behind the scenes 
are more than 250 dedicated NHS charities. 
 
Whether supporting research and development, 
brightening up hospital environments, providing 
state-of-the-art technologies and equipment or 
supporting staff, they help the NHS to go above and 
beyond. 
 
The School Council have decided that they would 
like to celebrate the work of the NHS and support 
the NHS charities by inviting everyone to dress in 
Mufti for a suggested donation of £1. 

Four marvellous mathematicians recently 

represented Pyrford Primary at a local 

event organised for KS1 children who LOVE 

maths.   We are so proud of our Fab Four 

who represented the school brilliantly and 

impressed everyone with their ability to 

problem solve, using all their number facts 

and calculation skills.   The children said it 

was great fun and they think that the KS1 

children next year should be able to enjoy 

it too! Thank you very much to Mrs Atkins 

for accompanying them. 

 

UNIFORM SALE 

This Wednesday, 4th July, Valentino’s will be in the 

Practical Room at school to sell uniform in preparation 

for next year. 

Our new Reception children will be visiting their 

classrooms so Valentino’s will be in all day from 10am to 

3:45pm.   

So if you need the next size up in uniform, this is a great 

opportunity to save a trip to Knaphill, especially if they 

are moving up to Year 3 and need a blazer and tie for the 

first time. 

If you want to call in during the day, please come to the 

office. 

2018/19 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Tue 4 September First day of Spring term Mon 7 January 

INSET DAY Wed 5 September Spring Half Term 18 - 22 February 

First day of Autumn term Thu 6 September Last day of Spring term Fri 5 April 

Autumn Half term 22 - 26 October Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April 

Last day of Autumn term Wed 19 December First Day of Summer term Tue 23 April 

Christmas Holidays 20 December - 2 January Summer Half term 27 - 31 May 

INSET DAY Thu 3 January INSET DAY Mon 3 June 

INSET DAY Fri 4 January Last day of Summer term Wed 24 July 



Year 1 Solve CSI Mystery! 

Last week, in glorious sunshine, the super sleuths from Year 1 

solved the mystery of which naughty animal had stolen the 

food from the Oryx.  We had to look carefully at all the clues 

and use our super science skills and knowledge to discover 

which animal was the culprit.  It was a fabulous way of 

consolidating the learning that we have been enjoying in 

school. 

We had a great day and were extremely well behaved.  We 

would like to say a HUGE thank you to all the adults who 

helped us on our trip. 



DISTRICT SPORTS 

We found out earlier this week that our years 5/6 team came 10th out of 25 
schools.  Our team were all Year 5 pupils as our Year 6 were away on their 
residential trip that week.  Therefore it is a very good result.  For comparison the 
other school who only had year 6 pupils for the same reason, West Byfleet, came 
16th.  All of the children who represented the school did an excellent job and I 

couldn't have asked for more from them.  A very big well done to Max, Hayden, Nate, Will, Miguel, Olivia, Grace, 
Ava, Charlotte and Alice.  A special mention to Max who performed the best out of the Pyrford contingent in the 
vortex throw, the standing jump and the 600m.  Well done Max! 

 

BEDSER SCHOLARSHIP 

Surrey County Cricket Club runs a school’s cricket programme in Woking in honour of Alec and Eric Bedser, twin 
brothers who played for Surrey. 

The aim of the programme is to identify children who have the potential to become performance cricketers. 6 
scholarships are awarded annually to children who are educated in Woking and are not currently in the SCCC player 
pathway.  The programme is open to all children aged between 8-16 years and who attend a school in Woking.  

We were delighted to hear that Sami Salim in Year 6 and Sophie Wass in Year 5 have both been selected and will 
benefit from a coaching course.  Many congratulations to them both. 

WASPS 

The children did really well on Saturday at the WASPS swimming 

gala and were a credit to the school.  They all swam their absolute 

best and were well-behaved poolside.  We didn’t quite manage to 

bring home any silverware this time, but I couldn’t have asked for 

more from them.  Thanks to the teachers for allowing the children 

out of lessons for some swim practise in the school pool; it 

certainly helped them feel more confident on the day.  

Alison Wong 








